CYNGOR CYMUNED MATHRI
      MATHRY COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING

                                  MONDAY 20th November 2017.

Present:  Cllrs:  Bryn Morris, Alan Price, David Raymond Gerald Thomas, Tim Mason, Jill Morgan
           Apologies:   Mr. Anthony Harries
1. Minutes 
The minutes of the last meeting held on the 12th October, 2017, were read and approved.   Proposed by Cllr. Jill Morgan, seconded by Cllr. G Thomas.

2. Matters Arising  
· Standing Orders – the Clerk gave out draft Standing Orders for all Councillors to review for the next meeting.
· Agreement with the Mathry Hall Management Committee about the public toilet – the Clerk gave out a draft Agreement for all Councillors to review for the next meeting.
· WI Thanksgiving Service – 26th November.    Cllrs:  Brynley Morris, Jill Morgan, Alan Price, Tim Mason and Gerald Thomas will attend..
· Remembrance Service – around 40 people attended and it was well supported.

3. FINANCE 
           Payments requested:         Audit -   £182.00 

                       Cllr. A Price – public toilet - £500.00
           Community Hall Christmas Event - £100.00


Proposed by Cllr. Alan Price and Cllr. David Raymond.

           Account information:  
           Balance of current account as at 31st October, 2017 - £1826
           Balance of deposit account - £3009.00.
                                     
4. PLANNING
PCC – LDP Draft Delivery Agreement and Representation Form – C Cllr. Neil Prior will get a paper copy and deliver it to Cllr. Alan Price to pass round the Councillors for review and a response at the next meeting.  The end of the consultation period is the 5th January, 2018.
5. CORRESPONDENCE  
a) Pembrokeshire Coastal Forum News – the Clerk was asked to send this round by email.
b) Open Space – Autumn 2017 – passed to Cllr. Alan Price.
6. PUBLIC TOILET 
The stopcock is in the grass on the left as you approach the toilet.  The facility now has water and Welsh Water will probably fit a water meter.  There is an electricity supply into the toilet and Cllr. Price is arranging for an electrician to visit.  Cllrs. Mason and Price have done a considerable amount of work on the building and an amount of £400 has already been spent.  Cllr. Price estimates the total expenditure to be around £2000 in total.   It is hoped that the facility will be completed by next Easter.  The Council agreed to advance another £500 for materials.




7. COMMUNITY HALL
Cllrs:  Morris and Morgan had attended the recent Mathry Hall Management Committee meeting  on the 31st October.   Cllr. Bryn Morris was elected Chairman following the sad loss of Wyn Jenkins.  Cllrs. Alan Price and Cllr. Tim Mason were unable to attend so the damp problem in the committee room was not discussed further.    They will assess the situation again.  Susan Jenkins is going to carry on with the Xmas Event on the 21st December with the help of Cllr. Alan Price and Alison Peck.  Following Cllr. Morgans discussion with Julie Becket of Festival Arts back in August about wifi in the Hall, a letter of support had been received from Festival Arts.  Peter Gomer has now replaced Anna Curtis as the Community Forum representative and he offered to follow up the wifi question with BT.   Jane Richards has resigned as Age Concern representative as the organisation seems no longer active.  Baz Williams is no longer on the committee as the Youth Club has folded. 

8. PRECEPT 
The Clerk had prepared a Cashflow/Precept report to facilitate discussion about the Precept next year.  For further discussion at the next meeting where a decision will be made.
9. PEMBS COUNTY COUNCIL REPORT

C Cllr. Neil Prior gave a report on the County Council’s Waste Service Review.  Future targets to meet are around 64% and changes are being proposed to the current service to meet these future targets otherwise the Welsh Government will impose fines.  Potential fines of £560k every year.   Options being considered include a weekly kerbside sort scheme with wider range of recycling offered plus restrictions on black bag collections – possibly 3 weekly.  In 2016/17 less than 42% of kerbside waste was recycled but the wider range of materials that will be able to be taken will considerably reduce the amount to be put into black bags in future.
The Clerk was asked to send the consultation round by email for Councillors to respond at the next meeting.  The speed assessment in Croesgoch is still awaited.
10.  PUBLIC TELEPHONE BOX                                                                                                                      Cllr. Price had made a wooden frame for the door of the telephone box which had been damaged.


11. Church of the Holy Martyrs

Revd. Michael Rowlands is the new vicar for Mathry.  He starts on the 10th January.


12. French Twinning 
Cllr. Gerald Thomas had attended the recent Twinning Meeting.   There are going to be French lessons in the pub starting in January. The dates of the trip to France next year are the 5-11th August.  Cllr. Alan Price suggested a fundraising event  by the Community Council in Mathry Hall next April to raise money as 2018 is the 30th Anniversary of the French Twinning. 

The Clerk was asked to invite Anthony Harries to the next meeting to discuss future events and the 30th Anniversary.
Signed ………………………………………

Date  .  …………………………………..
